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HE ARNE HILL PROJECT UPDATE - Hugh Grenfal, president, Booker 
Gold Explorations Ltd . , reports 

the compilation of the data from the 1994 field season at the Heme 
Hill project 65 km northeast 

*completed. Booker Gold has a 1 
which can be bought out for cash or shares. The full results with a 
geological overview will be-presented at the 1995 Cordilleran 
Roundup held at the Hotel Vancouver from February 7, 1995 to 
February 10, 1995. The Hearne Hill paper is tentatively scheduled 
for Thursday, February 9, 1995. 

The diamond drill program has extended the Hsarne Hill 
porphyry system over 800 feet (250 metres) beyond the previously 
mapped limits. More importantly, biotite alteration indicates the 
new drill holes are beginning to intersect a central zone in the 
system. This zone, an extension of the previously indicated 
60,000,000 tons of 0.2% copper, is of much higher grade with 
associated gold values. The Hearne Hill porphyry copper/gold 
deposit is now open to the north and east with higher grade core, 
greater than 1% copper, with gold values. The holes drilled were all 
angie holes across the hillside to a length of 700 feet. Most holes 
bottom in mineralization relatively near the surface. 

Drilling will resume to explore the stockwork/breccia core od 
rthe mineralized mne. The program is now well beyond the limits of 
any past geophysics or geochemistry. Further geochem and IP 
surveys are planned. In conclusion, the 1994 field season has 
extended the Hearne Hill porphyry and discovered a new high grade 
porphyry core. (SEE GCNL N0.231, 2Dec94, P.2 FOR PREVIOUS 
PROJECT WFORhdATION) 


